
   

 

2012 NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE 

Saturday, May 12th 

 The Fulton Heights Neighborhood Association will hold its Annual Spring Potluck Dinner and  Member-

ship Meeting on Thursday, March 22nd at William C. Abney Academy located at 1435 Fulton (next to 

Family Fare). We will meet in the gymnasium and parking is located in the rear of the building.  You will enter  

the side door directly next to the playground. 

 Please bring a dish to pass. We will have mingling from 6:00pm-6:30pm; dinner at 6:30pm; and the 

meeting will begin at 7:00pm. Whether you have lived in the neighborhood for years or just moved in, please 

take this opportunity to have a great meal,  meet and greet your neighbors and find out whatõs going on in the 

neighborhood.   

 This yearõs meeting will be highlighted by a presentation by Suzanne Schulz, the Planning Director for the 

City of Grand Rapids, which will include an interactive session regarding the Michigan Street Corridor Plan. 

There will be an opportunity for participants to win one of a handful of fantastic prizes, includ-

ing a new Ipad!  

 Ms. Schulz will provide a brief summary of the planning process to date, and will solicit feedback from 

residents regarding the important issues that Fulton Heights neighbors believe should be on the Steering Commit-

teeõs òradaró as the conversation starts about the Michigan Street Corridor Plan.  In small groups, (cont. pg 5) 
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 Its spring again and garage sale season has begun! This is a great time to get or-

ganized for a garage sale! Mark your calendar for Saturday, May12th and start clean-

ing out the drawers, closets, basement and  garage to get ready for the big day.        

      The Fulton Heights Neighborhood Association will take care of advertising and 
will be placing ads in the Grand Rapids Press as well as on craigslist. There will also be 
signs posted at various entrances to the neighborhood. Feel free to post your own signs 
as well!  

     What a great opportunity to sell some treasures and earn some extra cash! Please make sure youõre up to 

date on your membership if you plan to participate. All costs associated with the neighborhood garage sale are 

paid for with membership dues, so please join today and help support great events like these!  
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WEõVE GOT AN APP FOR THAT... 

FULTON HEIGHTS  
NEIGHBORHOOD                  

ASSOCIATION 

M I S S I O N  S T A T E M E N T :                          
To promote friendship and coopera-
tion among residents; to maintain 
and improve the property and physi-
cal appearance of the community; to 
assist local businesses to survive and 
prosper in the community; to have a 
role in civic matters affecting our 
community; to develop awareness, a 
spirit of pride and individuality; to 
initiate neighborhood programs for 
solving problems, providing services, 
and promoting social activities; to 
encourage the development of more 
localized groups such as Block clubs 
to follow the aforementioned pur-
poses; and to receive and disburse 
monies, gifts, bequests and goods for 
community service for charity. 

 

FHNA  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Bob Allen, President 

Open, Vice President 

Jessica Waite, Treasurer 

Matthew Fouts, Secretary 

Lauri Parks, Director 

John Schuring, Director 

Sam Warber, Director 

 

ADDRESS: 

P.O. BOX 1590 

Grand Rapids, MI 49501 

 

WEB ADDRESS: 

www.fultonheights.org  

E-mail: fhna@fultonheights.org 

 

Newsletter circulation: 820 
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     The GRCity311 app 

makes it possible for any-

one with an iPhone or 

Android Smartphone to 

report pot holes, graffiti, 

street light problems, and 

a wide range of other is-

sues from anywhere in the 

Cityõs service area.  

     Reports are submitted 

directly into the Cityõs 

Citizen Request Manage-

ment systems and inte-

Find FHNA on 

 

We have frequently heard that we have about 15 seconds to make a good impression on a new ac-
quaintance. 

What we sometimes forget is the fact that the same truism holds for our homes! 

According to Coldwell Bankerõs Home Enhancement Guide that I like to share with sellers, the exte-
rior of our property instantly speaks volumes to everyone who goes buy. 

§   A neat lawn and landscaping improve the looks and the value of your property and that of your 
neighbors. 

§ Neatly trimmed shrubs are essential.  Taking a small amount of time each day to work on these 
projects costs us little but goes a long way to making a big impact on the whole neighborhood. 

§ Litter on the street, weeds in the sidewalk cracks, unpainted fences and mailboxes are easy to take 
care of as well. 

§ A fresh coat of paint can be one of the best investments we can make to increase the value and 
attractiveness of our property.  If addressing the whole house is out of the question, consider 
painting shutters or one side of the house at a time. 

§ Other considerations that make an impact are: the maintenance of the roof, flashing and down-
spouts; clean windows, and the front door. 

 
Cared for homes affect us all.  They are more of a pleasure to live in.  They are a pleasure to look at 
AND they sell for more money. 

Happy Spring! 

Mary Witkowski 

Fulton Height Homeowner since 1991 

Coldwell Banker AJS-Schmidt 

 

IS  YOUR HOME MAKING A GOOD IMPRESSION? 

grate with the operations 

work management solu-

tions, giving city work-

ers. the information they 

need to fix the problem 

quickly. Citizens receive 

a ticket number allowing 

them to track progress 

and receive notice when 

the reported matter is 

resolved.  

     Grand Rapids has had 

great success with web-

based solutions. City 

residents take great pride 

in area neighborhoods 

a n d  b u s i n e s s e s . 

GRCity311 empowers 

the Grand Rapids com-

munity to become the 

eyes and ears of the city. 

The application can be 

downloaded from the 

Android Market Place 

and the iPhone App 

Store.  

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A9G_bF8oME1K2K4A.eeJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTByYmU3MWVqBHBvcwMxNARzZWMDc3IEdnRpZANJMTA5XzEzMA--/SIG=1i61ohl31/EXP=1246658984/**http%3A/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view%3Fback=http%253A%252F%252Fimages.search.yahoo.com%252Fsearch%252Fi


 3 

 

FHNA Spr ing Newslet ter  2012 

      

OPENS 

Saturday, 

May 5th @ 

8:00 a.m. 
 

  As in years past the market will 

open the 1st Saturday in May! The mar-

ket, originally constructed in 1922, has 

maintained its popularity and now draws 

in more than 10,000 patrons per week 

during peak season. This equals millions 

of dollars of revenue for local growers, 

bakers, and crafters. Did you know that 

in addition to numerous varieties of fruits 

and vegetables that you can also purchase 

pork, beef, lamb and chicken (including 

eggs) at the market and donõt forget 

honey, syrup and baked goods! 

 In 2011 a $2.6 million dollar 

òOur Goodness is Growing Campaignó 

was announced to generate funds to pro-

vide much-needed infrastructure im-

provements to the space, including: per-

manently covered, open-air stalls (also 

known as òthe shedó); new plaza with 

enhanced bus stop and more seating and 

bike parking; a small LEED-certified 

building with indoor stalls for year 

round vending and wheelchair-accessible 

restrooms; and all-new infrastructure, 

including a retaining wall, storm-water 

retention system and parking area. 

 To date, nearly $2,100,000 of the 
project funds have been raised, leaving 
just $500,000 to go.  Ground was broke 
on the underground infrastructure of the 
shed vending stalls in November 2011 
and will celebrate the grand re-opening 
of the open-air Market in May, 2012.  

FULTON STREET FARMERõS MARKET 

But to complete the project, with a 2000-
square foot, indoor, year-round building 
and wheelchair-accessible restrooms at 
both ends of the Market , the balance of 
the funds must be raised. 
 The new Market shed will be ready 
for business on Opening Day, May 5, 
2012, it is expected that construction of 
the year-round building and restrooms will 
begin this September with a target com-
pletion date in January 2013. 
 The Fulton Street Farmers Market 
is open 8am to 3pm Tuesdays, Wednes-
days, Fridays and Saturdays, May through 
December.  An FSFM Winter Market is in 
operation every Saturday from 10am to 
1pm in the parking lot of the Salvation 
Army Fulton Street Citadel. 
For more information about the FSFM 
Campaign, or to make a contribution, 
please visit:  

www.ourgoodnessisgrowing.org. 



 4 

 

TIME TO CUT THE 
GRASS... 
 

Chapter 151 
N U I S A N C E 
~ARTICLE 8 
P R O P E R T Y 
MAINTENANCE 
Sec. 9.108 Nui-
sances Prohibited on Public and 
Private Property 

   City ordinance prohibits grass, 
weeds and undergrowth higher than 
12 inches.  Also, bushes should not 
obstruct a driveway, walkway or 
street.  Letõs keep our neighborhood 
looking great and stick to the code.   
     To report violators, call 456-3053. 

 
 

FHNA Spr ing Newslet ter  2012 

CALLING ALL 
DOG        
OWNERS...    

 Spring is here and 
everyone and their dog 
are enjoying the 
neighborhood or the 

dog park.  Please keep these ordinance 
in mind this summer. Our cityõs en-
forceable ordinances are: 
 

Chapter 155 ANIMALS,  
ARTICLE 2  DOGS 
Sec. 9.203.  Barking Dogs. 

     No person shall own any dog which 
by loud or frequent or habitual bark-
ing, yelping or howling, shall cause 
annoyance to the people in the 
neighborhood. 
 

Sec. 9.209.2 Clean-Up Required. 

     A person who owns or has custody 
or control of an animal shall prevent 
the animal from defecating on any pub-
lic or private property other than his 
or her own or shall immediately col-
lect and properly dispose of all fecal   

matter deposited by 
the animal while it is 
off his or her prop-
erty. 
     To report violators, 
call 456-3400. 
 

.POLITICAL SIGNS 
Chapter 61                       
ZONING    OR-

DINANCE 

General Sign 

Provisions 

Sec. 5.15 Political signs are used in 

connection with an official City, 

school district, county, state, or fed-

eral election, referendum, or public 

issues. A political sign may be placed on 

private property and may not exceed 24 

square feet in area.  Political signs ille-

gally placed in the public right-of-way 

(between the sidewalk and street in resi-

dential areas) may be confiscated by the 

City.   

    Additionally, political signs should be 

removed within 5 calendar days follow-

ing the election. 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  CITY ORDINANCES 101 

 

Serving families in the Greater  
Grand Rapids area since 1976  

 

Preschool  for 2 to 5 year olds 
2727 Michigan St. NE 977-0555 

 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ  

To enroll in our 2012/2013 School Year 
www.childrensworkshopgr.org  cwpreschool1@yahoo.com 

http://www.childrensworkshopgr.org
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     Weõre looking to put on the 4th annual FHNA Summer 
BBQ/Picnic.  Our vision is to enjoy an evening with 
neighbors, games/activities for the kids, entertainment, 
great food and fun. But we need your help!!   
     If youõre interested in being part of this fun committee, 
please contact Sam Warber at swarber55@yahoo.com or 
Bob Allen at 458-6567 or fhna@fultonheights.org 

CALL FOR SUMMER 

PICNIC 

    Hillcrest Community Garden will gear 
up for another gardening season later this 
month when the temperatures start to rise!  
The flowers along the front of the gardens 
are starting to pop out of the ground in a 
sign of spring.  Spring clean up will be 

done the middle of April and soon after the neighborhood 
should start to see some action happening in the garden! 
     Once again weõve got a very large waiting list.  We are 
trying to get everybody into a plot, but as in years past 
weõve got numerous neighbors interested in community 
gardening. 
     If you are interested in getting on the waiting list for a 
garden plot for the 2012 gardening season please contact 
Norma at (616) 459-5510. 

HILLCRESTGARDEN

    It's that time of year again ñ The annual neighbor-
hood dumpster days planning is underway. This summer all 
residents in the Fulton Heights Neighborhood Association 
will have an opportunity to participate in this popular event.  
We do not have dates yet but we will post information on 
Facebook as soon as the dates are known, also flyers will be 
going out two weeks prior to the event to be a reminder!  
     You must live in the  FHNA boundaries to participate.  
You can also support your Dumpster Days by becoming a 
FHNA member. Membership applications will be taken on 
the morning of  the event. 

Volunteers Are Needed! 
     If you'd like to volunteer to help out, 
we will need a few folks to help with 
membership registration and a few to 
help with unloading.  If you are inter-
ested in volunteering or have any ques-
tions regarding dumpster days contact 
Bob A l len at  458-6567 or  
fhna@fultonheights.org. 

DUMPSTER DAYS ARE COMING 

 

Waters Building  
161 Ottawa NW, Suite 300 -h  
Grand Rapids, MI 49503  

Roland Lindh  
Attorney & Counselor at Law  

616 -350 -4348  
Fax 616 -541 -5921  

roland.lindh. III@gmail.com  

(cont. from page 1) neighbors will be asked to brainstorm and prioritize key ideas.  This information will then be 

combined with input from other neighborhoods and stakeholder groups. 

 The Michigan Street Corridor Plan is currently engaging urban anchor institutions --including neighbor-
hood associations -- in a collaborative partnership with local government and other community stakeholders to 
develop a comprehensive, integrated model that will advance housing, economic and community development, 
transportation, and environmental outcomes in and around the Michigan Street area.  Our proximity to this cor-
ridor makes the Plan particularly important to the neighborhood and its residents. 
 In addition to an exciting topic, this meeting will also feature exciting prizes -- attendees will have an op-
portunity to enter a drawing for exciting door prizes, including gift certificates for businesses along the Michigan 
Corridor.  One lucky attendee will win a new Ipad! 
 For more information on the Michigan Street Plan, please visit: www.michiganstreetcorridor.us 

 We look forward to seeing you on March 22nd! 


